
Message from the Principal 
 

Welcome back to Term 4.  It’s our first newsletter of the term and 
what a busy one it’s been!! 

I want to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support with 
Canterbury Tales.  Our students certainly were exceptional.  Thank 
you for the lovely emails and cards of congratulations.  We are so 
proud of what we have been able to achieve.  We look forward to  
doing it all again in 2018!! 

 

TTFM Survey results 

This survey was open to our parent community for several weeks and 
closed at the beginning of this term. I have had the opportunity to 
look closely at the data. Of the 194 families at the school we had a 
response from only 16%. On the whole the data indicates that             
CSPS is doing a great job across the 7 domains surveyed. 
 

The more data we collect the better we can support community and 
improve what we are already doing. Thank you to those of you who 
completed the survey. 

 

Public Education Award 

Each year all school across NSW nominate staff  members from their 
school for the prestigious Public Education Award. This year CSPS has        
nominated Mrs Wilma Fraser our School Learning Support Officer 
(SLSO) for the award. We are pleased to announce that Mrs Fraser will 
be receiving her award next Tuesday night 
along with other recipients of the Canterbury 
Network. We wish her all the best and        
congratulate her on the wonderful         
achievement.  

Wednesday 2 November 2016, Term 4 - Week 4 

CSPS CHATTERBOX 

“Think of Others” 

Dates to Remember: 

November 

2 NRL Workshop 

4 Whole School Assembly 

4 Coffee & Chat 

9 NRL Workshop 

9 Yr5 Leadership  

nominations 

10 Music Bus 

14 Leadership Day (Yr5) 

15 Ukulele session 

16 PBL Parent meeting 

16 NRL Workshop 

18 Whole School Assembly 

21-25 Leadership Campaign 

22 P&C Meeting - 7pm 

23 Talent Quest Auditions 

25 Yr 6 Funday 

30 Yr5 Leadership Speeches 
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Uniforms 
Last Tuesday at our P&C meeting, members of our 
community asked about the inclusion of a sports top 
for Friday's. I assured the parents in attendance that I 
would happily entertain the idea and support it if 
that's what community wanted.  A committee is     
being formed to begin the lengthy process. I found it 
timely to raise my concerns about the way in which 
some of our students are  looking unkempt. 

Looking forward into 2017, uniform will be on the 
agenda as part of the PBL process. 

I want to ensure families have enough time over the 
Christmas break to purchase the correct school        
uniform items so that we can continue to uphold our 
wonderful community reputation and so that         
students feel a sense of pride about being a member 
of Canterbury South Public School. 

At CSPS we are going to closely monitor: 

 School hats - these are to be worn whilst      
outdoors.  (Hats can be purchased at Lowes 
Campsie) 

 Black school shoes - these are to be worn with 
school uniform (these can be a black runner) 

 Sport shoes - these are to be worn only on 
sport days 

 Grey socks - these are to be worn with black 
school shoes 

 Black tights or leggings are not part of the      
uniform and are not to be worn 

You can find the Canterbury South uniform policy on 
the schools website and APP. 

 

Staffing/classes 
We are currently looking at class structures and 
staffing for 2017. We ask that if you are not returning 
in 2017 or returning later than the start of the year, 
that you contact the office as soon as possible. Each 
year countless hours are spent on organising classes 
and students numbers, as you know are the critical 
factor. Based on numbers today we will potentially 
hold 12 classes, however this could easily change   
depending on the number of definite student         
enrolments.    

 

There will be some changes to staffing at CSPS in 
2017. Mrs Hill will be retiring after 36 years of        
service and Mrs Bodell will be on Long Service for 
the year. All staffing changes will be confirmed in 
2017. 

Until next time…. Daniela Frasca, Principal 

 

Taking enrolments for 2017 

We are currently taking enrolments for all students 
as well as students starting Kindergarten in 2017.  

If you have neighbours (in area for Canterbury 
South PS) who have a child turning 5 before the 
end of June 2017 please encourage them to enrol 
now. 

 

Coffee & Chat 
The Coffee & Chat for Term 4 will be held on Friday 
4 November in the staffroom after the school           
assembly.  The topics for discussion will be Tell 
them From Me Survey results and PBL updates. 
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Kindergarten Water               

Smart Incursion 

On Monday 31 October, Kindergarten was involved 

in an educational program ‘Water Smart’ presented 

by Royal Life Saving. This program was presented in 

the school hall and was at no cost.  

The program provided students with valuable skills 

that enable them not to only save themselves and 

others but to identify and avoid dangers in the 

aquatic environment. The Water Smart session aims 

to help students: 

 Understand that environments in and around 

water can be dangerous. 

 Recognise safe and unsafe behaviours around 

water. 

 Understand what to do in an emergency.  

 

School Poster Competition 2016 

Some time ago Canterbury Council ran a School 

Posters Competition.  Congratulations to the         

following students who won a prize for their        

submission. 

 

 

Good luck to these students who will be presented 
their award this evening. 

 

LMBR Update…. 

Canterbury South Public School has transitioned to 

the new NSW Public Schools’ Finance system.  

Thank you for your patience and understanding      

during this time of change.  

Rose and Dani 
 

Applications for selective High 

School placement in 2018 
 
The application process for Year 7 selective high 
school placement in 2017 has begun. 

Important dates are as follows: 

 Tuesday  11 October 2016: Online applications 
opened 

 Monday 14 November 2016: Online             
applications close (late applications will not be 
accepted) 

 Thursday 9 March 2017: Selective High 
School Placement Test 

 

Parents will be able to access the online application 
at www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement.   

More information on applying and placement can be 
found on the School APP and Website.  

Canterbury Network Public 

Speaking  

On Tuesday 25 October CSPS students participated in  

the Canterbury Network Public Speaking competition 

at Canterbury Public School.   

 

Congratulations go to Mariella L - Early Stage 1,     

Simeon W - Stage 2 and Lara P - Stage 3 who all      

received a highly commended certificate.   

Congratulations also to Poppy Cheek for her          

participation in the competition.  Well done to you 

all! 

Elizabeth Turner 6yrs 

Georgia Campisi 6yrs 

Ziggy Dowling 6yrs 

Jade Huang 8yrs 

Sasha O’Keeffe-White 9yrs 

Damian Kaleopa 10yrs 

Hitkaran Girn 10yrs 

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement
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Treats for special occasions 

Food is an important part of special occasions for 
everyone and should be enjoyed. Your child may be 
invited to a party with lots of foods high in fat and 
sugar or to a meal at a fast food restaurant. These 
meals will do no harm as long as they are only eaten 
occasionally. But remember, children’s parties don’t 
need to be filled with junk food to be fun. Try to    
include some healthy foods as well. Here are some 
suggestions: 

 

 pretzels 

 mini pizzas 

 fruit platters 

 fresh berries  

 finger sandwiches 

 low-fat mini fruit muffins 

 homemade popcorn 

 slices of watermelon 

 frozen orange wedges 

 hummus and pita bread 

 cheese cubes and crackers 

 vegetable sticks and rice crackers with dips  

 toasted Lebanese bread in place of corn chips 
and crisps. 

 

Canteen News 
 
Parents/ Students, 
Please check the new term 4 canteen menu as prices 
have changed due to an increase in production. Also 
be sure to check out our summer specials menu.  
 
Starting from Week 2 to Week 9 Monday to        
Thursday, there will be delicious homemade food for 
sale.   Every day from Monday to Thursday, will see a  
different special available, so please ensure you do 
not order food that is not offered for that day. 
 
Slushy Machine is back!! 
Summer is on its way and the slushy machine is back. 
Slushies are only sold at lunch time and after school 
on Thursday and Friday.  Please ask our friendly staff 
for the flavours available. The slushy mixture is an 
Amber product and meets school canteen strategies. 
The cost of a slushy is $1.50.  
 
New Apple Slinky 
We are selling Apple slinkies for $1; 
simply ask the canteen staff for an 
Apple slinky and we will do the rest. 
If you have your own apple and 
would like it to be a slinky, then only pay 50cents and 
we can do that for you too! Slinkies are available to 
order as part of your lunch order as well.  
 
Fresh Sushi  
This term we are trying something a little different. 
Every second Wednesday beginning Week 3, we will 
have fresh sushi. The cost of a sushi roll will be 
$3.60 or 2 rolls for $6.50 and will include soy sauce.  
Please note in order for you to receive your fresh 
sushi you will need to order and prepay prior to the 
day, so you have Monday and Tuesday to place your 
orders for Wednesday’s lunch order.  
 

Sushi rolls that are available are; 
 Teriyaki and cucumber  
 Tuna and cucumber  
 Vegetarian sushi roll  
 

To order fill out a lunch bag with your 
name, class and the type of sushi roll 
you would like and pay at the canteen. 
Please note, a minimum order is        
required for the order to continue with 

this special. Tuna and corn sushi will remain on the 
menu. 
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From the P&C 

 

Term 4 P&C events – save the date!  

 Friday 4 November: 1G and 1SP Afternoon Tea 
Stall (Week 4) 

 Wednesday 9 November: Last day for Crazy 
Camel orders (week 5) 

 Friday 18 November: KA and KD Afternoon Tea 
Stall (Week 6) 

 Fiday 16 December: End of Year Raffle (Week 10) 

 

Spooky Disco – Friday  28 October  

Last Friday night was one of the highlights of the P&C 
Social calendar – our Spooooooky Disco. 

Children, parents and teachers embraced dressing up in 
Halloween themed costumes to dance the night away 
to their favourite tunes.  It is fair to say there was fun 
had by all!  The multicultural food offerings, photo 
booth and OSCH games meant that we raised approx 
$2000 in profit for the P&C coffers. 

A big thank you to Adam from Funk Schway Sounds 
whose DJ services were amazing! Kids appreciated the 
donation of your time, equipment and quality beats 
and to Leyla from Healthwise Canteen for her donation 
of jelly and cookies for the disco. 

Another big thanks to all our helpers who helped the 
event run smoothly, thank you to the many parents and 
teachers who helped out!  

To Canterbury Boys High School who sent 7 helpers to 
set up the disco, some of which had HSC exams during 
the day- those students are a testament to their        
parents and the teaching culture of their school.  

 

Coming Up: Afternoon Tea Stall – Friday 4 Nov     
(Week 4) 

1G and 1SP will be hosting the first Afternoon Tea Stall 
for Term 4.   

Families are encouraged to bake or make a healthy  
contribution and either bring it to the stall just before 
3.15 or leave it in the staffroom throughout the day. 
Helpers to staff the stall are also needed. 

Remember, all items are 50 cents and great for an end 
of the week treat!!!! 

 

Crazy Camel – Christmas gift ideas made easy! 

Everyone should have received their Crazy Camel pack 
earlier in the term. 

What is Crazy Camel? Crazy       
Camel is a school fundraising         
company who produce a range of 
personalised calendars, family 
planners, pillowcases, greeting 
cards, notebooks, diaries, sketch 
pads, iPhone cases and tea       
towels. 

How does it work?   Using the  
special art paper (or a photo) you can transform your 
child’s artwork into professionally printed products 
which make lovely gifts for family and friends. 

What’s the timeframe?  All orders must be received by 
Wednesday 9 November – this is to ensure they can be 
processed and returned in time for Christmas/   

Help! I need another piece of art paper! Extra art sheets 
and order forms are available from the Front Office.  If 
you have any questions, please email or chat to Frances, 
Naz or any member of the P&C Executive.   

 

End of Year Raffle 

The P&C is looking for donations towards our end of 
year raffle that is drawn on 16 December.  If you have 
something you would like to donate or a business       
contact who might need the gentle persuasion of a letter 
from the P&C executive team, please get in touch. 

The list of prizes and donors is growing, shaping up to be 
a very exciting end to the year. 

 

Next meeting 

Our next meeting will be in Week 7 on Tuesday 22       
November from 7pm.  It is the last one of the year and 
we look forward to seeing lots of you there… 

 

Contact us 

Email:  Drop us a line at csps.pandc@gmail.com  

Snail mail: Drop us a note in the P&C box, located in the 
School Office.  

Wiggio:  For regular updates and information, Wiggio is 
our online forum where you will find past 
meeting minutes, the upcoming meeting         
agenda and provides an easy a way of           
communicating with the P&C.  To join, please 
email us your name and email address, children 
and class and we will add you to the list. 

                                                                                                                   
The P&C is proudly supported by  

 

mailto:csps.pandc@gmail.com


Bronze Awards 

Pharrell T, Taylen K, Leon L, Charlotte H, Serina A - 1G 

Sofia R, Aisha K, Jayden L, Isa W - 1SP 

Ethan K, Thanasi B - 2L  

Christina V, Cody P, Owen H - 2T 

Kyle T, Luka P-M - 3/4B 

 Vanessa K, Ryddick M - 3/4C 

Joshua H, Daesean W, Owen P, Mohamad K, Ellie K, Sione M  - 3/4S 

Ana M, Alanna K, Anna T, Fiona C - 5/6M 

 

Aron P-M, Archie S, Ella V, Emma U - KA 

Isaac M - KD 

Lisa A, - 2T 

Flora Y, - 2L 

Maliyan B, Ivy V, Dylan P  - 3/4B 

 

SILVER Awards 
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